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Our Lady of the Angels 
& Parish Offices 

43 Hebard Hill Road 
P O Box 428 

Randolph VT 05060 
 

St. Anthony 
221 Church Street 

P O Box 63 
Bethel, VT 05032 

 

St. Elizabeth 
169 S. Main Street 

Rochester, VT 05767 

<><><><><><><><><><><><>><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><<><><><><><><> 

Rev. Scott A. Gratton, Pastor: 
(STILL Deployed) 

 

Mr. Josh Perry, Diocesan Administrator: 
(802)448-3515 

Email: jperry@vermontcatholic.org 
 

Rev. John R. Carroll, Visiting Priest: 

(617)699-5425 
Email: johncarroll4@aol.com 

 

Elizabeth Stuart, Parish Secretary: 
(513)238-4854 ς cell 

Email: estuart@vermontcatholic.org 
 

Parish website: www.ourladyvt.org 
Parish Office: 802-728-5251 

Email: 
ourladyofangelsandvalley@vermontcatholic.org   

 

**************************************************  

Remember to pray for the sick 

and hurting, especially foré  Janice 
Brown, Pam Corcoran, Rita Morin, Frank Mojzesz, Bobby 
Perez, Richard Perez, Cathy Bigelow, Paul & Sue Field, 
Samantha Field, Sophie Weden, Nancy McNally, Blanche 
Rea, Frank Russell, Shirley Dumont, Marion Bourn, Maybelle 
Dumont, Richard Church, John Flanagan, Annette W, John 
Mahaffy, Russ Mitchell, Jola Labejsz, Keith Grimes, and Jim 
Morse. 

THIS WEEKEND ς 2nd Collection:  Building Fund 

Saturday, October 2 ς The Holy Guardian Angels 
St A~ 10:00 am First Saturday Rosary 
OLA~11:00 am BIBLE STUDY-Matthew: The King & His Kingdom 
St E~ 3:00 pm Adoration/Confessions 
St E~ 4:00 pm Mass ς The Whitley Family (by the Galekis) 
St E Parking Lot~5:00 pm Blessing of the Animals 
St A~ 5:00 pm - CDA Chicken Pie Dinner (Dine In or Take Away) 
Sunday, October 3 ς Respect Life Sunday 
OLA~ 9:00 am Mass ς Intentions of the Parishioners 
St A~ 11:00 am Mass ς Spiritual Healing in the Brown Family 
(by Rosemary Brown) 
St A Parking Lot~12:30 pm ς Blessing of the Animals 
 

THIS WEEK: 
Monday, October 4 ς St. Francis of Assisi 
St A~ 7:00 am Adoration 
Tuesday, October 5 
St A~ 5:15 pm Adoration 
St A~6:30 pm Knight of Columbus - Bethel 
Wednesday, October 6 
St E~ 4:00 pm Adoration 
OLA~ 5:00 pm Adoration 
OLA~7:00 pm BIBLE STUDY-Matthew: The King & His Kingdom 
Thursday, October 7 ς Our Lady of the Rosary 
OLA ~ 8:30 am Adoration 
Friday, October 8 
St A~ 7:30 am Adoration 
OLA~ 8:30 am Adoration 
 

NEXT WEEKEND ς  2nd collection: Fuel/Energy 
Saturday, October 9 
{ǘ WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎ /ŀǘƘŜŘǊŀƭ~10:00 am Diaconate Ordination Mass 
OLA~11:00 am BIBLE STUDY-Matthew: The King & His Kingdom 
St E~ 3:00 pm Adoration/Confessions 
St E~ 4:00 pm Mass ς The Living & Deceased Members of the 
CDA Court St. Anthony 
Sunday, October 10 
OLA~ 9:00 am Mass ς Howard & Diane Magnant+ (by Richard 
& Annette Magnant) 
St A~ 11:00 am Mass ς Intentions of the Parishioners 
 
UPCOMING: 
Tuesday, October 12  
St A~6:30 pm Catholic Daughters of America  
Wednesday, October 13 
TozierΩs Restaurant~5:30 pm - CDA Anniversary Dinner 
OLA~7:00 pm BIBLE STUDY-Matthew: The King & His Kingdom 

Friday, October 15 to Sunday, October 26 
OFFICE CLOSED to reopen on Monday, October 27th 
Saturday, October 16      
OLA~11:00 am BIBLE STUDY-Matthew: The King & His Kingdom 
St A~ 12:00 noon America Needs Fatima Rosary Rally 
OLA~ 5:00 pm Roast Pork Dinner 
 

mailto:jperry@vermontcatholic.org
mailto:johncarroll4@aol.com
mailto:estuart@vermontcatholic.org
http://www.ourladyvt.org/
mailto:ourladyofangelsandvalley@vermontcatholic.org
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 LOOKING AHEAD: 

AMERICA  NEEDS  FATIMA:     

Under the banner of America Needs 
Fatima, you are invited to come 
together from 12:00 noon to 1:30 pm 
on Saturday,  OCTOBER 16TH at St. 
Anthonyõs Church to pray a public 
Rosary in front of the Church, weather 
permitting.  All four Mysteries will be 
prayed for our Nation and for healing 
from all the ills that currently beset her. 
 
 

October 15th through October 24th  

THE PARISH 

OFFICE WILL 

BE CLOSED  
 

while the Parish Secretary is on vacation.   

Please contact Josh at (802)448-3515 or 

jperry@vermontcatholic.org if anything comes up 

that cannot wait until the office reopens on 

MONDAY, October 25th . 
 

 

REMINDER:  
Fr. John Carroll is available on the 
weekend  for  Spiritual Counseling  or to 
provide support to anyone that is grieving 

the loss of a loved one.  
 
Contact him at (617)699 -5425 or by email 

at johncarroll4@aol.com  to set up a time 
to talk.  

 

WELCOME to all our Visitors:  
If you would like to learn more about the 

Catholic Faith, or are interested in joining the 

Catholic Church, please contact Elizabeth 

Stuart, the Parish Secretary at 513 -238 -

4854 (cell), or estuart @vermontcatholic.org. 

 

OCTOBER:  RESPECT LIFE MONTH 
Each year the Church in the United States celebrates 
October as Respect Life Month and October 3rd is 
Respect Life Sunday.  This is a time we can use to 
deepen our understanding of why, as Catholics, we 
άwŜǎǇŜŎǘ [ƛŦŜέ ŀƴŘ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŀǘ ƭƻƻƪǎ ƭƛƪŜ Řŀȅ ǘƻ ŘŀȅΦ  We 
are in the midst of the Year of St. Joseph. So, this year, 
we are looking to the witness of St. Joseph as a 

defender of life.  
IŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ 
hesitate to 
Ŧƻƭƭƻǿ DƻŘΩǎ ǿƛƭƭ 
of faithfully 
caring for and 
protecting Jesus 
and the Blessed 
Mother.  St. 
WƻǎŜǇƘΩǎ 
example 
reminds us that 
we are also to 
care for, 
protect, and 
defend the lives 
of our brothers 
and sisters. 

 
A Prayer to St. Joseph, 

Defender of Life 
Dearest St. Joseph, at the word of an angel, you lovingly 
ǘƻƻƪ aŀǊȅ ƛƴǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ƘƻƳŜΦ  !ǎ DƻŘΩǎ ƘǳƳōƭŜ ǎŜǊǾŀƴǘΣ ȅƻǳ 
guided the Holy Family on the road to Bethlehem, 
welcomed Jesus as your own son in the shelter of a 
manger, and fled far from your homeland for the safety 
of both Mother and Child. 
 
We praise God that as their faithful protector, you never 
hesitated to sacrifice for those entrusted to you.  May 
your example inspire us also to welcome, cherish, and 
ǎŀŦŜƎǳŀǊŘ DƻŘΩǎ Ƴƻǎǘ ǇǊŜŎƛƻǳǎ ƎƛŦǘ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜΦ 
 
Help us to faithfully commit ourselves to the service and 
defense of human life ς especially where it is vulnerable 
or threatened.  Obtain for us the grace to do the will of 

God in all things. 

Amen 

mailto:jperry@vermontcatholic.org
mailto:johncarroll4@aol.com
mailto:estuart@vermontcatholic.org
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THE BOOK CLUB  has chosen 
their ònext great readó     
A Song for Nagasaki tells the moving story of 
Takashi Nagai, 
beginning with his 
boyhood and the 
heroic tales and stoic 
virtues of his 
family's Shinto 
religion. It reveals 
the inspiring story of 
Nagai's remarkable 
spiritual journey 
from Shintoism to 
atheism to 
Catholicism. Mixed 
with interesting 
details about Japanese history and culture, the 
biography traces Nagai's spiritual quest as he 
studied medicine at Nagasaki University, 
served as a medic with the Japanese army 
during its occupation of Manchuria, and 
returned to Nagasaki to dedicate himself to the 
science of radiology. The historic Catholic 
district of the city, where Nagai became a 
Catholic and began a family, was ground zero 
for the atomic bomb. 
After the bom b disaster that killed thousands, 
including his beloved wife, Nagai, then Dean 
of Radiology at Nagasaki University, threw 
himself into service to the countless victims of 
the bomb explosion, even though it meant 
deadly exposure to the radiation which 
eventually would cause his own death. While 
dying, he also wrote powerful books that 
became best-sellers in Japan. These 
included The Bells of Nagasaki, which resonated 
deeply with the Japanese people in their great 
suffering as it explores the Christian message 
of love and forgiveness. Nagai became a highly 
revered man and is considered a saint by many 
Japanese people. 
THE NEXT MEETING OF THE BOOK CLUB 
WILL BE OCTOBER 26 TH  AT THE BETHEL 
PUBLIC LIBRARY AT 5:30 PM,  

WEEKLY OFFERING ENVELOPES 
ã GOT EM ?  NEED EM? 

If you are currently using the Weekly 
Offering Envelopes, you will automatically 
be assigned a new set for the coming 
year.  If you received Envelopes last year 
but no longer need them (I am giving on-
line and no longer use the Envelopes), 
please contact the Parish Office so I can 
take your name off the list.  If you have 
NOT received a set of Envelopes in the 
past or are new to the Parish and you 
would like to have Envelopes, please 
contact the Parish Office, and I will add 

your name to the list.   THANKS, Elizabeth 
 

CHRISTMAS 
BAZAAR  

 
OUR LADY OF THE ANGELS,  

Friday , December 3rd 
& Saturday, December 4 th   

 
Vendor tables will be available for  $20.00/day  

Interested parties should contact Ramona 
Bohnyak at  olotachurchevents@gmail.com  

  or call her at 802-728-4322. 
 

If I can recruit a volunteer to coordinate it, 
there will also be two  tables for BAKED  

GOODS  and we will need volunteers both to 
BAKE the GOODS and  to tend the table  

on Friday , 2:00 pm to 6:00 pm  
and Saturday , 9:00 am to 2:00 pm 

 

ST. ANTHONYõS CHURCH, 
Saturday, December 4th  

a selection of donated goods  of all sorts,  
will be on sale in the  

Parish Hall, 10:00 am to 3:00 pm 
 

mailto:olotachurchevents@gmail.com
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Christ Our Hope Campaign:  
The Diocesan Capital Campaign is (still) raising 

funds to help our parishes realize their vision and 

provide endowment funding for faith formation 

efforts and Catholic Charities emergency 

services throughout the state.  

Å60% comes directly to our Parish 

Å20% goes to evangelization around the diocese 

Å20% goes to the poor (via Catholic Charities) 

 

OUR LADY OF ANGLES:    

ÅNew signage for the property  

ÅHoly Cross Cemetery facelift (fencing, lighting, 

landscaping, road maintenance)  

ÅSolar Panels 

ÅHigh-yield savings account/investment for 

future projects  
**Distributions recõd to date: $4,716.76 

Projects undertaken to date: 

Holy Cross Cemetery:   

Fencing was updated in July,  

H eadstones were reset in September 
 

OUR LADY OF THE VALLEY:  

ÅSt. Anthony Rectory:  

drainage, asbestos and mold remediation, 

windows, insulation, interior refurbishing  

ÅSt. Anthony Parish Hall:  

new chairs, update kitchen, ceiling, floors, 

bathrooms  

ÅSt. Elizabeth:  painting 
**Distributions recõd to date: $8,714.17 

Projects undertaken to date: 

St. Anthonyõs Rectory:   

D rainage  

A sbestos & M old Remediation  

Interior painting 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you havenõt yet, please consider giving a gift by 

donating at: https://www.christourhopevt.org/  

 

If you currently feel unable to commit to financially 

supporting the Campaign, please consider a 

commitment to pray for its success: 
 

Campaign Prayer: 
 

Almighty and eternal God, 

we place our hope in You 

to guide the Catholic Church in Vermont 

to renew our parishes, 

and engage our youth; 

to form lay leaders, 

and serve the most vulnerable among us. 

In the power of the Holy Spirit, 

help us build a vibrant church 

in this time and place 

and for generations to come. 

Seeking the intercession of our 

first bishop, Louis deGoesbriand, 

we pray this through Christ Our Lord,  

Amen. 
 

Mary, Mother of the Church, Pray for us. 
 

  

**Distributions received are net, Campaign fees have 

already been deducted from the amounts listed. 

https://www.christourhopevt.org/
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I received this letter from Fr. Gratton on Monday.  I have 
shared it on the Facebook page and emailed it out to everyone 
on Weekly Update list.  I am including it here as well in the 
hope that by doing so, I will have included everyone from both 
our Parishes. 
God bless,                                   Elizabeth 

 
27 September 2021 

My Dearest Sons and Daughters in Christ, 
 
It has been far too long since you last heard from me. I 
have tried more than fifteen times over the past few 
months to write something down for you, but each time I simply could not find the right words to put my 
thoughts onto paper. I have been struggling to write words that uplift you all (as I truly care more about you 
than myself) instead of focusing more on my own toils and hardships over this past year. I would begin to 
write a paragraph, stop short, and simply did not know how to proceed. In a way, I did not want to bring you 
into my worries, fears, doubts, etc., as I felt I needed to be strong for you as your shepherd. But, as per usual, 
in my homilies I usually preach to myselfτsaying things that I need to hear. Yesterday, I preached on the 
importance of Charity (Caritas, Agape, or Sacrificial Love), and how it is two-fold: 1) we must serve others, 
especially the poor, with the gifts that God has bestowed upon us; and 2) we must also let others do things for 
us, so as not to rob them of their rewards in Christ (Mark 9:41). I have always been bad at the latter, and it is 
time I listen to my own homilies. I will write this letter with the knowledge that it might bring you into some of 
the hardships of deployment, but that is okay because we are family after all, and as your pastor I support you, 
ŀƴŘ ŀǎ Ƴȅ ŦƭƻŎƪ L Ƴǳǎǘ ƭŜŀǊƴ ǘƻ ƭŜǘ ȅƻǳ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƳŜΦ {ƻ ƘŜǊŜ ƎƻŜǎΧ 
 
So much has happened over the past five months since I last wrote to you. For the first half of this 
deployment, I stayed mostly in one country. I cannot talk about specific locations, but I did a lot of traveling by 
vehicle to visit our Soldiers (4-10 hours of driving to outposts each week). The mental toll on this deployment 
has been rough on my Soldiers, not in the sense of imminent danger lurking around every corner found in a 
more kinetic environment, but more of a fatigue of the mind. Most of my Soldiers were pulling 12 hour shifts 
every single day, standing guard, and securing certain places. 12 hours a day of the same thing, over and over 
again, gives you a lot of time to think about things. You start thinking about home, the 125-degree weather, 
the sandstorms, the monotony, the failures of life, the hopes you wish would come true. You start allowing 
the evil one to enter into the weak spots of your faith, allowing doubts, worries, and fears surface in the most 
dramatic fashion. I spent my first five months checking in on Soldiers, watching their smiles turn to grimaces, 
and the sparks that once lit up their eyes turn gray. It was very difficult for me to be a beacon of hope for 
them, because at some point, they simply became hardened to most glimmers of hope.  
 
Indeed, in my prayer during this time, I, too, felt the same hardening of sorts. A longing for clarity and hope in 
a bland situation. Our situation felt more like a prison for my Soldiers than humanitarian or warfighting 
missions. I noticed during this time that I naturally gravitated toward saints that had been imprisoned for their 
faith. Saints that I knew about, like St. John the Baptist, St. John the Apostle, St. Francis of Assisi, St. Maximilian 
Kolbe, St. Teresa Benedicta of the Cross, Cardinal François Xavier Nguyen Van Thuan of Vietnam, and many 
more. In fact, I started thinking about the no-named saints as wellτthe faithful Catholics over the centuries 
and today who have been imprisoned for their faith and search for hope without full access to the 
Sacraments. I felt a longing inside of me, like these Ƙƻƭȅ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΣ ŦƻǊ ƘƻǇŜΣ ŎŀƳŀǊŀŘŜǊƛŜΣ ŀƴŘ DƻŘΩǎ ƎǊŀŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
midst of a slow, relentless pain. I felt acutely aware of my lack of access to Confession, the Eucharist in 
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Adoration, and brother priests to share in the burden. At this time, I was the only Catholic priest in the entire 
country, and I was working out of a tent that was used for many different religious denominations. I craved 
/ƻƴŦŜǎǎƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǎƛƭŜƴŎŜ ƛƴ ŦǊƻƴǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ƭŜǎǎŜŘ {ŀŎǊŀƳŜƴǘΦ Lǘ ǿŀǎ ǎƭƻǿƭȅ ǘŜŀǊƛƴƎ ƳŜ ŘƻǿƴΣ ŀƴŘ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜΣ ǘƻ ŀ 
keen eye, my own spark would have looked grayer at this time, as well. 
 
There was finally a week when another young Catholic priest came through my territory, and it was like I 
became a child again! I had not realized how much I was missing Confession and a brother-in-arms who 
understood the many spiritual battles of life as a priest. I became instant friends with this priest. I went to 
Confession to him after months of being away. We celebrated Mass together. We spoke about holy things 
until late in the night, smoking a cigar for good measure. It was a needed bright spot in my deployment, and I 
am so grateful to God for bringing that priest into my life. I am also grateful to God for allowing me to realize 
what it is like to not have ready access to the life-giving stream of the Sacramentsτwhat an amazing, yet 
painful, lesson that was! 
 
Around July an Air Force Catholic priest finally showed up to work full-time at our home base, so my Battalion 
Commander (BC) asked me to travel to see our other Soldiers who had been outside the country this entire 
time. We have Soldiers scattered across four countries. So, my assistant and I packed up and began flying all 
around the Middle East. We spent a week or two in each place, always returning back to our home base 
between each flight. It was an exciting time for me to see faces I had not seen since the beginning of 
deployment, and it was nice to remind these Soldiers that they were cared for and not forgotten. It was also 
fun to meet other priests along the way, and to see different parts of the world.  
 
By August I was asked to travel to Jordanτa new spot that our Soldiers had been asked to cover down on. I 
took a very long military flight to visit them, along with my assistant and another Captain (the Behavioral 
Health Officer of the Battalion). We arrived in Jordan and quickly realized that this was, by far, the best 
military post we had been on in all of our travels. The sky was clearer, the weather was milder, there was little 
sand, there were trees and flowers, less trash everywhere, and holy spots all around us. It also turned out that 
this was the only place in our entire Area of Operations (AO) that did not have a full-time Catholic priest. I 
asked my BC and the Division Chaplain what they wanted me to do, and they gave me permission to stay put 
and cover down on Catholic Mass/Sacraments for two months. What a blessing! 
 
Over the following weeks, however, the withdrawal from Afghanistan began. I will choose my words carefully 
as I speak on this, and I will try to only focus on the Soldiers in my care.  
 
A platoon of Mortarmen from my Battalion was asked to go into the fray. I fervently petitioned my BC and 
Command Sergeant Major (CSM) to let me go with them into Afghanistan, but they would not let me go. The 
Battalion that our mortars were being attached to in Afghanistan already had a chaplain with them, and since 
they did not ask our Battalion for another chaplain, they were not willing to voluntarily let me go. I was not 
happy about the decision, but I understood and respected it of course.  
 
Instead, I found myself taking care of so many Soldiers during this time (physically in the same country as me, 
and over the phone) for many different reasons. I was reaching out to our Mortarmen in Afghanistan every 
day to see how they were doing, offering hope and prayers. I also continually reached out to some of the 
Marines who had attended my Masses in Saudi Arabia, and a priest friend that I knew who was in Afghanistan 
as well. You could hear the determination in their voices to complete a difficult mission laid out before them, 
and yet you could also hear a sober understanding that at any moment God could call them home. These were 
very tense days.  
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At the same time, I was reaching out to the many other Soldiers in my Battalion who did not go into the fray 
(from the lowly Private all the way up to my BC). Many in my battalion had deployed multiple times before to 
Afghanistan during the height of the war and watching everything unfold the way it did made them look deep 
inside to wonder if losing their friends and fighting for so long was worth it. Many of them still had interpreter 
friends in Afghanistan who were texting them about not being able to get out and preparing to be put to 
death for their involvement. They spent nights texting each other until finally my Soldiers did not receive texts 
back from their friends stuck in Afghanistan. Many of these Soldiers who deployed before simply had old 
wounds that were ripped open again, and it caused a hidden bleeding that was very painful and hard for me to 
take care of.  
 
Some of my Soldiers had friends and family members who had been sent into the fray. They were, obviously, 
ǿƻǊǊƛŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƻǾŜŘ ƻƴŜǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǘŀǎƪ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŀǎ ǎŜǘ ƻǳǘ ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǘƘŜƳΦ hƴŜ ǘƘƛƴƎ L ǿŀǎƴΩǘ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƛƴ 
supporting this group, however, was that they were immensely proud of their brothers and sisters in arms 
who were over there, but they also carried a very real and heavy guilt that I had a hard time getting them to 
explain. They knew the high stakes involved with this mission, and my Soldiers felt guilty because they would 
rather die themselves than watch their friends and family do it for them. Each day that went on caused more 
and more guilt in the hearts of many of my Soldiersτa guilt that was irrational, and yet so moving that it 
brought me to tears at times when I sat with them. I saw the true heart of a Soldier. A heart that is willing to 
Řƻ ŀǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ǎŀȅǎΣ άǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ƴƻ ƎǊŜŀǘŜǊ ƭƻǾŜ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƘƛǎΥ ǘƻ ƭŀȅ Řƻǿƴ ƻƴŜΩǎ ƭƛŦŜ ŦƻǊ ƻƴŜΩǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎέ όWƻƘƴ мрΥмоύΦ ¢ƘŜ 
heaviness of heart that these Soldiers experienced during these weeks was unbearable, and I felt myself trying 
to take as much of the burden as I could.  
 
Then the news started trickling in about the bomb that went off at the Abbey Gate, killing 13 service men and 
women. This was the lowest point of these weeks for many of my Soldiers, as it was for most Americans who 
still have patriotism and a love for freedom branded on their hearts. I spent the next 48 hours frantically 
texting my Soldiers all across the Middle Eastτthe ones in Afghanistan who were, thank God, safe; the ones in 
different countries who were struggling with the many different aspects of pain caused by this war and 
withdrawal; and the Soldiers physically next to me in Jordan. I spent many sleepless nights reaching out to 
Soldiers over the phone and sitting with other Soldiers as the pain in their hearts burst open. A Soldier crying 
on my shoulder one night. Another angry enough to punch a wall the next. Others simply quieter than normal, 
with strained looks in their eyes.  For many serving in the military it became a time of dismay, visceral pain, 
worry, confusion, even embarrassment at times. As the days went on the names of the service men and 
women who gave their lives in service to their country and the Afghan citizens who could not defend 
themselves, were released in the news. I realized quickly that the ten Marines that died belonged to my priest 
friend in Afghanistan, Fr. Daniel Swartz. I began reaching out to him, checking in, and making sure he was 
okay. The pain in his heart was palpable. After I got off the phone with him, I tried to process everything that 
had happened over the last few weeks. And after so many weeks of trying to hold it together for my Soldiers, I 
simply began to cry. Tears rolled down my cheeks--aǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǊƛƎƘǘ ƴƻǿ ŀǎ L ǘǊȅ ǘƻ ǿǊƛǘŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ƛǘΧ  
 
It was a painful time.  
 
And yet, as our Lord always reminds us, He is able to bring light even out of the darkest of times. I saw 
American service men and women serving to the best of their ability: flying countless refugees to safety, 
providing water and support to frightened Afghanis, carrying babies to safety, risking life and limb to serve 
those who could not defend themselves. I also witnessed the hearts of Infantry Soldiers on full displayτhearts 
so ŎƻƴŎŜǊƴŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ƴŜȄǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎΧƴƻΣ ǿŀƴǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŘŀƴƎŜǊ ōŜŦƻǊŜ 
they let someone else do it for them. I saw some of the most raw, honest, and selfless acts of love that I have 
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ever witnessed in my life. And for that I am grateful to God. I am grateful that even in the midst of immense 
pain and darkness, the brightest examples of human character unfoldτa character that dares to touch upon 
the divine. I saw this character in my Soldiers. They carry some of the most selfless hearts ever to beat within 
human chests. It is an honor to serve them as their priest. 
 
As the dust continues to settle, Soldiers do what Soldiers do best: carry on with the task at hand. The last few 
weeks have been focused on working hard, completing our missions, and focusing on the good. I have been 
able to bring more than twenty Soldiers to the Holy Sites of the Jordan River, Mount Nebo (where Moses 
looked over the Promised Land), and the jail cell where St. John the Baptist was martyred. It has been so 
spiritually rewarding to see these Soldiers finally take time to delve deeper into their faith, and to soak in the 
peace to be found at these Holy Sites. I have even been working with one Soldier for months on entering into 
the Church and was able to Baptize him in the Joran River, Confirm him, and give him his First Holy 
Communion. What a day! He has been such a pleasure to work with, as well, because he has such a large 
personality that he has been able to bring six of his lukewarm Catholic friends back to Confession and Mass. It 
is so nice when I look out during Mass and see an entire pew of my Infantry Soldiers proudly sitting with each 
other in the middle of all the other military personnel surrounding them. Over this deployment I have seen 
around ten Soldiers looking to either enter the Church or receive Sacraments that they missed along the way. I 
have also had the immense honor of absolving sins of countless Soldiers who have been away from the 
Sacrament of Confession for 5, 10, 15, even 30 years. There are definitely Soldiers in my Battalion that are 
ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŀƛǘƘΣ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƻƴƭȅ ŘǳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƎǊŀŎŜ ƻŦ DƻŘΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ǇǊƻƻŦ ǘƘŀǘΣ άǿƘŜǊŜǾŜǊ ǎƛƴ ŀōƻǳƴŘǎΣ ƎǊŀŎŜ 
ŀōƻǳƴŘǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƳƻǊŜέ όwƻƳŀƴǎ рΥнлύΦ 
 
I will head back to my former home base very soon, and most likely spend the rest of the deployment there. 
As I look to the future of my time on this deployment, I am praying that my Soldiers make it to the end 
stronger than when they began. I do not know when we will officially be home, but it could be as early as 
beginning of December or as late as the end of February. I know I am looking forward to getting back to my 
άƴƻǊƳŀƭέ ƭƛŦŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊƛǎƘŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǘ bƻǊǿƛŎƘ ¦ƴƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅΦ L Ƴƛǎǎ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǉǳƛŜǘ ǘƛƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΦ L Ƴƛǎǎ ǇǊŀȅƛƴƎ 
alongside all of you. I miss having your support just down the road from me. I miss entering into the mysteries 
of Heaven at Mass with you. I simply miss you.  
 
bŜǾŜǊǘƘŜƭŜǎǎΣ L ǿƛƭƭΣ ŀǎ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ άƛƴŦŀƴǘǊȅƳŀƴέΣ ŎŀǊǊȅ ƻƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǘŀǎƪ ŀǘ ƘŀƴŘΦ L ǿƛƭƭ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 
salvation of souls in every nook and cranny of this world in which the Lord places me. I will never let the evil 
one tear me or my sheep down with his lies of darkness, failure, and despair. I will continue to keep my eyes 
fixed on the Cross of Christ, and I will continue to ask for His grace to serve in a manner that pleases Himτa 
manner that cares more about those we love more than ourselves. Please continue to pray for me, but most 
especially for these men and women I serve alongside. Please pray that they allow God into their hearts fully. 
Please pray that they become the Saints of the next generation.  
 
Be assured of my prayers for all of you every single day, especially as I approach the Altar of God at Mass. And 
remember this: we are never far away from each other, for we are always united in the Most Holy Eucharist. 
The bonds of love found inside the Eucharist transcend time and space, heaven and earth, and no distance is 
too far for the One who unites us all in His Most Sacred Heart. When I long for you, I always find you at the 
feet of Our Lord in the Most Holy Eucharist.  
 
With all of my love, in Christ,               

Fr. Gratton  
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The Gloria ð  

The Song of the Angels 
Part seven ð By  Josh Perry 

 

The Gloria is one of the churchõs most 

solemn, ancient hymns. The first part of 

the hymn is the familiar words of the 

angels at the occasion of Jesusõ birth. As 

with many prayers in the Christian 

tradition, other elements were soon added on 

to the earliest form of the prayer, and we 

have the prayer as it stands today. The 

earliest text of the complete Gloria can be 

found in an Eastern Christian document dating 

to the fourth century that places the Gloria in 

daily morning prayer.  

 

In the Roman Church, the history of how the 

Gloria came to be placed at the beginning of Mass 

is interesting. It was first used on Christmas Day 

during Mass celebrated by the pope. Later, the pope 

extended its use to Sundays and feast days of 

martyrs but only at Masses where a bishop 

presided. By the 12th century, though, it was 

custom to hear it at Masses celebrated by priests 

as well. Today, we hear the Gloria on Sundays 

and solemnities. 
 

It is, by nature, a very festive hymn ð one of 

praise and glory to God ð and should always be 

sung. Because of the festive nature of the hymn, 

it is omitted in Lent. In the 12th century, Advent 

also became known as a penitential season, and 

the Gloria was omitted. To this day, the Gloria is 

omitted on the Sundays of Lent and Advent. 
 
 

Sunday Collections (September 25th & 26th, 2021) 
 
OLA:  total collections and gifts:  $1,235.00  
Electronic giving: $185 Sunday collections: $1,050 
Including: $100 Building Fund 
 

OLV: total collections and gifts: $1,772.00 
Electronic giving: $185, Sunday collections: $1,251 
Including: $125 Fuel/Energy, $5 Building Fund  
 

 

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT MINISTRY:  

As I see it, there are two separate 

ministries that would be needed:  

1. Celebration of the 

Funeral Mass 

a. planning the liturgy  

b. providing a meal 

afterward  

2. Supporting the bereaved  

a. contact on a regular basis  

b. monthly meeting to 

provide emotional and 

practical support  

c. prayers for families & individuals  

Please contact me at the Parish Office if 

you feel called to participate in either 

ministry.  

 

¢I9 .L{IhtΩ{ !bb¦![ !tt9![Υ 
Visit https://www.vermontcatholic.org/donate/ 
if you have not yet made a gift to the 
appeal or would like to make an 
additional gift online   
 
As of September 21st, 2021: 
OLA goal $9,625.40  
            >Pledges/gifts $6,765.00 => 70% of goal 
 
OLV goal $16,133.85 
 >Pledges/gifts $16,076.00 => 100% of GOAL* 
(*Technically, still $57.85 short of 100%, but so close) 
 

 

PARISH COOKBOOK  
We need recipes!  

October 31 st  

is the cut off date!  

Drop your best recipes off in 

the designated box or email 

to Elizabeth at estuart@vermontcathilic.org . 

Hoping to publish a cookbook that will be for 

sale at the Christmas Bazaars.    

https://www.vermontcatholic.org/donate/
mailto:estuart@vermontcathilic.org
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